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CITY-WIDE GARAGE SALES

The City-Wide garage sales will be held on May 14th, 2016.  If you plan on having a garage sale, please let the City Office know and we will get your name and address on the list.  There will not be a City-Wide Clean Up this spring. 
SEWER CLEANING/MAINTENANCE

The regularly scheduled maintenance of the sewer will take place on May 16th.  This year, residents on the West side of Dwight (West of Hwy 57) can expect their sewer main to be cleaned.  If the sewer main servicing your property will be cleaned, you will be notified with a yellow notice on your door a few days before with instructions.  
PRAIRIE HEIGHTS PTO GARAGE SALE MAY 14TH!
USD #417 has given the Prairie Heights PTO permission to sell all of the items left in the Prairie Heights Elementary School building in Dwight. They include: daycare toys, cribs, cots, high chairs, rocking chairs, student desks and chairs, teacher’s desks and chairs, office chairs, file cabinets, computer desks and carts, oak card catalog, refrigerators and other lunchroom/cafeteria items, folding chairs, World and US roll-down maps, coat racks, shelving, puzzles, games, books, educational items and much more! It will be open to the public. Proceeds from the sale will go to PHES PTO to support our students and teachers. 
DWIGHT LIBRARY SUMMER READING PROGRAM

The Dwight Library will have a summer reading program every Wednesday in July, from 10:00 to 11:00 a.m. Norma West will lead the program, titled "On Your Mark, Get Set, Read! Children of Preschool through Elementary School ages are invited to attend.

DWIGHT RURAL HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI REUNION
The 2016 Dwight Rural High School Alumni Reunion will be held on May 28th beginning with an afternoon reception at the Dwight Community Building from 1-3.  The evening banquet will be held at the Courtyard by Marriott in Junction City, KS with registration beginning at 5:00.  If you are an Alumni and have not received a registration letter or you would like further information please contact Pam Goss at 785-482-3580 or 785-223-2491.  

ANNUAL MEMORIAL DAY LUNCH

Enclosed with this Newsletter is a flyer for the Annual Memorial Day Lunch on Monday, May 30th, 2016 at the Dwight Methodist Fellowship Hall from 11:30-1:00pm.  Come enjoy Fried Chicken, Assorted salads, rolls and homemade pie!  Suggested Donation $8.00 for adults and $4.00 for children under 10 years.  Thank you to the Dwight Community Development Corporation for making this lunch possible!
COMMUNITY BUILDING RENTAL

The Community Building is available for rent as long as it is available for a certain date.  The fee to rent the building is $35.  A $25 refundable deposit must also be paid prior to renting the building.  Tables and chairs are also available to rent for a fee of $25 and a $25 refundable deposit.   


WEBSITE                         www.dwightks.net

The City’s website is a great place for important information.  Forms for renting the community building and establishing water service can be found on the website, as well as Council meeting minutes and Ordinances.  

FACEBOOK

www.facebook/cityofdwight
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WEATHER SAFETY

The tornado siren in Dwight is controlled by the Morris County Emergency Management.  It will be sounded only when rotation has been sighted or the National Weather Service has issued a Tornado warning for our area.  Once the siren has sounded, you have less than five minutes to take cover.  Please take precautions by listening to your radio or television for watches or warnings.  After the siren has sounded, you can find out if all is clear by listening to your radio or television.  A second siren DOES NOT mean all clear – it means another storm is approaching.  You should be prepared with an emergency supply kit.  The following is an emergency supply list as recommended by FEMA:

*WATER-one gallon of water per person, per day for at least three days, for drinking and sanitation.

*FOOD-at least a three day supply of non-perishable food.

*BATTERIES-for flashlights, weather radios, etc.

*FIRST AID KIT
*WHISTLE-to signal for help

*HAND-HELD CAN OPENER-for food

BURN SITE
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The City of Dwight holds a permit to burn trees and brush at the burn site at 4th and Front Streets.  The permit allows only trees and brush to be burned.  Recently major violations have occurred at the burn site.  KDHE conducts random inspections at the burn site.  If a violation has occurred, they can take the City burn site away.  This affects everyone in the City.  Please keep an eye out for any violations that might occur.  No other waste such as garbage, tires, shingles, or construction materials may be placed at the burn pile.  Access to the burn pile is open to any resident who has limbs or brush to dispose of.  All you need to do is take it to the burn site and the City will take care of properly burning it.
DOG REGISTRATIONS     
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We had a GREAT turn out for the Annual Dog Clinic.  Thank you to everyone who attended!!  If you still need to get your pet registered, please bring proof of rabies vaccination to the City Office along with your payment of $7 for spayed/neutered dog and $10 for unspayed/unneutered dog.  We did register a few cats this year, so if you would choose to register your cat please feel free to do so.  Dog registrations expire on April 30th each year.  
WASHUNGA DAYS

Mark your calendars for June 17-19! Washunga Days is an annual festival which celebrates the culture – both past and present - of Council Grove, showcasing the city and all of its amenities.  The weekend celebration offers activities and entertainment for everyone of all ages.  This event is in Council Grove!
SUMMERFEST 2017

Summerfest will be held on August 5th, 2017!! This will be an exciting event for the City! If you would like to be involved in planning this please get in touch with a member of the Dwight Community Development Corporation. 

DWIGHT LIBRARY

The Dwight Library has high speed internet available to use for FREE! Anyone is allowed to use the computer during Library hours.  The Library is open:

Hours: Monday 9 to 10 AM~Wednesday 10 to Noon and 1:30 to 4:30 PM~Saturday 10 to Noon and 1 to 3 PM.  Library Phone Number: 785-482-3804
WEEDS

Please check our website and review the City’s weed Ordinance.  

The nuisance as defined by Ordinance No. 1102 mentioned here includes:                                                                                                                                                     

1. Weeds and grasses on or about residential property which, because of its height, has a blighting effect on the neighborhood.  Any such weeds shall be presumed to be blighting if they exceed 8 inches in height.

PAYMENT OPTIONS

There are several ways to make your payment to the City.  We have the drop box, or you may pay online by credit/debit card by visiting our website www.dwightks.net and select make a payment.  The City Clerk is also available in the City Office to accept payments during business hours. 
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Dwight City Office


PO Box 157


637 Main St.


Dwight, KS  66849


785-482-3455


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cityofdwight@tctelco.net" ��cityofdwight@tctelco.net�


dwightks.net





UPCOMING EVENTS








May 14	City-Wide Garage Sales/PTO Garage Sale


May 16	Sewer Cleaning on West Side of town


	7 PM City Council meeting


May 19		Kindergarten Graduation and Field Day at PHES


May 22		CGHS Commencement at 3 PM


May 25	Last Day of School for USD 417 students


	Early Dismissal


May 28	DHRS Alumni Celebration


May 30	Memorial Day Dinner 11:30-1 PM


June 19	Father’s Day


June 20	7 PM City Council meeting


July 4	Independence Day


July 18	7 PM City Council meeting











 















